
6th September2021

Dear Parents and Carers,
Time seems to be flying! We are coming to the end of Spring Term 1 already. The 
children have been working extremely hard and have thoroughly enjoyed their topics 
this term. Please see below for more information about their learning. Thank you to all 
those who bought raffle tickets last week, we raised £120! Congratulations to Bailey 
and Oisin who won! During the half term holiday we will be having a new outside play 
area being developed at the front of school to provide an outdoor learning area for 
Reception and Year 1, so please take extra care when bringing your child to school and 
collecting them, whilst the work is taking place.  As always should you need any 
support please contact us on support@holyfamily.oldham.sch.uk
Take care and stay safe.
Mrs Booth

7th February 2022

In the News in EYFS and KS1
Nursery have had a great week finding 
out about Chinese New Year. They have 
been food tasting, looking at fortune cookies and 
doing a dragon dance! 
In Reception they have been looking at traditional 
tales. The children have been building 
chairs and beds for Goldilocks and the 
3 bears and building houses for the 3 
little pigs! 
Year 1 have been learning about 
Florence Nightingale and writing a 
non chronological report. They have 
also had a visit from a nurse who told them all 
about her job. In Maths they have been looking at 
how they can make up numbers in different ways 
and writing them as an addition sum. 
Year 2 have been learning about Annie 
Kenny and the Suffragettes and Rosa 
Parks. Both of these women have had a 
significant impact on our lives today. 
In Geography the children have also 
been learning about maps. 

In the News in KS2
Year 3 are learning about the Stone Age. 
Last week they had a Stone Age visitor to 
class! In Science they have been learning 
about the importance of a balanced diet.
Year 4 have been reading the Egyptian 
Cinderella and learning all about 
Ancient Egypt. They particularly enjoyed 
their trip to Bolton Museum to see a real 
Mummy!
Year 5 are currently reading Anglo Saxon 
Boy and learning all about the Anglo 
Saxons. They have been looking at where 
they came from, the 7 Anglo Saxon 
kingdoms and have found out about history 
by using artefacts. 
Year 6 are currently reading Beowulf and 
learning about the Vikings. I was amazed 
last week when the children recited the 
story together using actions and a
story map. They will be using this 
to create their own story, which I
can’t wait to read! 

‘

Nursery Places:
We still have a few places available for April. 
If you would like more information please 
contact Mrs Ordano in the 
school office. 

Upcoming Dates:
7th February Children’s Mental Health Week.
7th February Year 6 Viking Visit
8th February Year 5 Anglo Saxon Visit. 
Thursday 17th February School closes at 3pm for 
Half Term


